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23" March 2015
Letter to parents and teachers (14/15-5)

Dear parents and teachers

The school has just celebrated its Open Day and | trust everyone shared the joy and hard work that
came with it. While teachers’ contribution was priceless and indispensable, our Open Day would not
have been so well received and successful without the full support and engagement of our parents and
students. Parents’ self-less contribution and unwavering support has been much appreciated.

Students’ excitement was still felt in classrooms when teachers returned to their classrooms the
following Monday, when students shared their experiences and thoughts on the many events and
activities of our Open Day. This collective memory, | believe, will be etched in everyone’s mind for a
very long time.

Our Open Day is a good opportunity for students to learn to host events, show their hospitality, plan and
collaborate. Some students were busy performing in different venues, while others manned the game
stalls, joined the numerous sport events, or assisted in the interactive classrooms. | hope each of our
students was able to demonstrate their talent and share the joy of our Open Day.

Upon years of resolving various issues such as the height and weight limits as well as the immense
construction cost (about 25 million dollars) of the indoor gymnasium, we officiated the opening of our
Indoor Gym on our Open Day. We are grateful for Mr. and Mrs Lee Ka Fai’s donation of 1.5 million
Hong Kong dollars, and have named our gymnasium Leung Tsang Ngan Foon Gymnasium. We were
also fortunate enough to have parents giving donations and dedicating classrooms after their
acquaintances’ names, while others participated in our Dedication Wall Programme in support of the
school’s need to raise money for the Indoor Gym. Donors’ names have been inscribed on the golden
and silver plaques in our Indoor Gym, which is open for parents’ viewing. We have commenced the
3rd phase of our fund raising programme to finance payment of the construction cost of our Indoor
Gym, and a circular has been issued for this purpose. We appeal for everyone’s continual support and,
as always, are grateful for parents’ generosity.

March is the season of our Year 6 and 7 Study trips. The Year 6’s will be going to Shanghai and
Hangzhou where students will find themselves immersed in the literary culture of these places, while
the Year 7’s will be exploring multicultural Singapore and examining the differences between Singapore
and Hong Kong. The Year 4’s and 5’s will set off for their study trips in April. The Year 4 Beijing trip has
a packed itinerary during which students learn more deeply about the Chinese culture, while the Year 5
Taiwan trip is a good opportunity for students to learn about hospitality and build friendships.

The school term will soon be winding down after April. | urge everyone to treasure each moment of our
time, keeping with us the smiling faces of our children, kindness of our parents, as well as the genuine
care of our teachers. It is with our collaboration that students can make ongoing progress in a joyful
learning environment.

Yours sincerely

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal
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